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District Governor Randy Greer 

744 Acadia Rd. 
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Home Phone: 219-759-2865 

Cell Phone: 219-728-8432 
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District 25A Seasons Greetings 

1st VDG Patty Cooke 

8110 Austin Ave. 

Schererville,  IN 46375 
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2nd VDG Robin Smith 

1707 Peachtree Drive 

Valparaiso, IN 46383 

Home: 219-462-8285 

Cell: 219-916-4549 

mswolfen@aol.com 

 

Cabinet Secretary Judy Shaffer 

387 Raritan  Dr. 

Valparaiso, IN 46385 

Home: 219-759-1473 

Cell: 219-508-5112 

gjshj@comcast.net 

 

Cabinet Treasurer Gary Shaffer 

387 Raritan  Dr. 

Valparaiso, IN 46385 

Home: 219-759-1473 

gjshj@comcast.net 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Lion Bill Ellis 

PO Box 752 

Chesterton, IN 46304 

Cell: 219-241-8139 

ellisbilld@yahoo.com 

  

Activity Chair 

Lion Jody Greer 

jlgreer5@yahoo.com 

       November 2015 

 Wow! District 25A Lions and friends go on a bus trip to the Black Hills, 

Mount Rushmore, the Badlands, and many other great places along the way.  

This definitely is a great fundraiser when you go on Vacation, have a great 

time, and make lots of money for a fantastic program. The proceeds from the 

trip were presented at the District meeting totaling $4,500.00 for the Fishing 

for Life program. Special thanks to Lions Doug and Angie Schmeltz for putting 

this altogether and to PDG Patrick and Lion Naomi Rodriguez for being Bus 

Captains. I would like to thank the Cedar Lake Lions for cooking the meal for 

the meeting and Zone 1B for hosting it. We also, received over $500 to the 

Cancer Control Project from the free will offering and many other donations.

 As we travel around our District, we hear about all the great 

community service programs our clubs are doing. We still have a lot of these 

that never make the activity reports. Your clubs need to get credit for all this 

work. If you need help putting in these reports contact Lion Pat Greer at 

randy.greer@frontier.com   or call (219) 759-2865.    

 Several Lions from our District are going to a seminar on Starting New 

Clubs and Rebuilding Lions Clubs. We then will be calling a meeting to go over 

information gathered at the seminar. If you are interested in helping form a 

new club or rebuilding one, contact Lion Doug Schmeltz or DG Lion Randy 

Greer. Our contact information is on the first and second page of the 

newsletter.          

 You can still register at the door for the Indiana Lions Fall Conference. 

The registration fee now is $40. This is still a bargain for all the seminars, 

workshops, keynote speaker, and lunch. The location is in Plainfield, IN. and it 

is at Plainfield High School.      

 Congratulations to the Griffith Lions Club on 75 years and the South 

Haven Lions Club for 50 years of service to their communities!     

  Let’s have a safe Halloween. One of the most meaningful Holidays is 

Thanksgiving. This is a great time to spend with your family. We want to wish 

every one of the Lions and their families a Happy Thanksgiving.  

                                            DG Randy 
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GLT 
PDG Connie Roe 
701 S Huddleston Rd., Winamac, IN 46996 
H: 574‐946‐4701   C: 219‐863‐0761    
kroegwen@embarqmail.com 

GMT 
Doug Schmeltz 
14726 Bryan St., Cedar Lake, IN 46303 
H: 219‐374‐9714   C: 219‐696‐2800  
  d_schmeltz@hotmail.com 
 
Region 1                    
Region Chair  

Allen Konieczka (St. John Lions)                                                                                                                                                                                      
12548 W 101st Place, St. John, IN 46373                                                                                                                                                                                                                
H: 219‐365‐1091 C: 219‐201‐9103 al@alkoncgi.com            
Zone 1A 
Arcides Santiago (East Chicago Evening) 
4318 Olcott, East Chicago, IN 46312 
H: 219-398-1151 C: 219746-4889  
CDSAUTO1@AOL.COM                                                                                                                                                                                                                
*E. Chicago Evening‐Hammond‐Indiana Harbor East 
Chicago‐Whiting* 
Zone 1B 
Jeanne DeLasCasas 
(Lake of the Four Seasons Lions) 
5030 Spinnaker Lane Unit-A, Crown Point, IN 46307 
219‐663‐9325 tylersgrandma@comcast.net 
*Cedar Lake‐Crown Point‐Lake of the Four Seasons‐
Lowell**Schererville Central‐St. John* 
Zone 1C 
Thomas Talaga (Schererville Lions) 
1702 Susan, Schererville, IN 46375 
219-322-2513 
*Dyer‐Griffith‐Highland‐Munster‐Schererville* 
 
Region 2 
Region Chair  

PDG Tom Hansen (Hobart Lions) 
134 Beverly Blvd. Hobart, IN 46342 
1-773-592-4891  thansen1644@yahoo.com  
Zone 2A 
Patricia Kalina (South Haven Lions) 
778 Baltimore Rd., Valparaiso, IN 46385  
H: 219-759-3240 C: 219-707-3540 
*Burns Harbor‐Chesterton‐Ogden Dunes‐*South 
Haven‐Valparaiso* 
 
 

Zone 2B 
Clarence Davis (Hobart Lions) 
4767 E 61st Ave., Hobart, IN 46342 
219‐942‐4433 csdavis61@comcast.net 
*Hobart‐Lake Station-Merrillville–Portage* 

Region 3 
Region Chair  

Butch (Myrle) Weston (Westville Lions) 
2222 S 900 W, LaPorte, IN 46350 
219‐785‐4296 rhonda_weston@yahoo.com 
Zone 3A 

Oscar Ryl-Kuchar 
PO Box 336 LaPorte, IN  46350 
708-932-7678  ozpack@comcast.net  
*LaPorte‐LaPorte Maple City‐Michiana L C‐
Michigan City**Mill Creek Community‐Rolling 
Prairie* 
Zone 3B 

Dave Dickinson 
509 Virginia St. Walkerton, IN 46574 
574-780-0713 DAVIDDICKINSON20@YAHOO.COM  
*Door Village‐Hamlet‐Hanna‐Koontz Lake L C‐
Union Mills *Wanatah‐Westville* 
 
Region 4 
Region Chair  

PDG Dennis Brown (Kouts Lions) 
PO Box 436, Kouts, IN 46347 
219‐766‐3770 liondennisbrown@yahoo.com 
Zone 4A 

Robert Souza 
108 S Melville St., Rensselaer, IN 47978 
219‐866‐5594 nbsouza@aol.com  
*Goodland‐Kentland‐Morocco‐Remington‐
Rensselaer* 
Zone 4B 

Thomas Strain 
2164 W 1400 N, Wheatfield, IN 46392  
219-956-3988  tomstrain6@gmail.com  
*Hebron‐Kouts‐La Crosse‐Shelby‐Wheatfield* 
Zone 4C 

Rex Hively 
14695 W. St. Rd 14, Medaryville, IN 47957 
219-843-3663 
*Bass Lake‐Francesville‐Medaryville Community* 
*Monterey‐Star City‐Winamac* 
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Message from VDG Patty Cooke 

Hello Lions of 25A 

I do hope you are enjoying this beautiful October!  I know I am.   

I am also learning how to be your District Governor and to help you, my fellow  

Lions, in serving your Communities.   In a session on public speaking, I was  

Taught to keep it short and smile.  And to always be prepared for the last  

minute new member installation – new Lions are a good thing . 

We also had a session on the importance of Club reporting.  The District, State and International use the infor‐

mation from your reports to determine the status of your club.  Are you attracting new members or are you losing 

members?  What services are you providing your communities?  What types of fund raising activities are you do‐

ing?   Maybe other clubs in the District can learn from the great things your Club is doing.  Or maybe your Club is 

struggling a little bit and could use some help. 

It is vital that club Secretaries or Presidents submit these reports each month.  Starting in October, I have taken on 

the challenge this month to send you a friendly reminder.   The use of the MyLCI web page has greatly simplified 

the reporting process.   Here is the link. 

https://mylci.lionsclubs.org/Login.aspx?l=EN  

It is easy to create a username if you don’t have one already -- all you need is your Club Number and your own ID.   

The Monthly Membership Report (MMR) is a quick ‘one click’ entry if there is no change in membership.  The Ser‐

vice Activity Report (SAR) is also pretty simple.  In a couple of clicks and a little typing you can enter that your club 

did an Eye Screening or flipped pancakes one Saturday morning.  You can be as descriptive as you like and also 

upload pictures.   Some articles in the Lions Magazine are gleamed from this information. 

If you need any help, please contact any of your District officers and we will assist you. 

I do hope to see many of you at the Fall Leadership Conference in Plainfield, In. on November 7th.  It is always a 

great event!  Through the multiple sessions and meeting with Lions from other parts of the state, it is a wonderful 

learning experience. 

Lion VDG Patty Cooke 

Schererville Lions 

Happy Thanksgiving  

To All Lions and Their Families 

https://mylci.lionsclubs.org/Login.aspx?l=EN
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New Address for Operation Kidsight 

Operation Kidsight is moving into a new office….again. Beginning October 23rd,  

Please address all screenings and correspondence to: 

Operation Kidsight 

8780 Purdue Road, Suite 5 

Indianapolis, IN 46268 

The phone number, fax number, and e-mail will stay the same. 

                 Sheila Christoff, Operation Kidsight Program Coordinator 

                 Ph: 317-220-8486          Fax: 317-220-8585      

 __________________________________________________________________ 

 

    ACUITY SCREENERS NEEDED 

 We need Acuity Vision Screeners for using charts, Optec machines, and  

Titmus machines. All Lions welcome, if you haven’t done this before you will  

receive hands on training at the sites. We are making a call list for anyone who  

would like to be called or e-mailed when screenings are taking place. We need 

8-10 Volunteers at most of these screenings. The Acuity Vision Screenings 

in areas listed below have very few Lions in these areas, help is needed. 

11/04/15   Lighthouse Charter Schools  1775 W. 41st. Ave. Gary  (Acuity) 8:30 

11/6/15      Lighthouse Charter Schools  3201 Pierce St. Gary  (Acuity)  8:30 

11/10/15 E. Chicago Urban Acad. 1402 E. Chicago Ave. E. Chicago (Acuity) 8:30 

11/18/15  Washington Elementary  2400 Cardinal Drive  E. Chicago both 

Photoscreening  and Acuity  4:30- 6:00 PM  

11/19/15 Harrison Elementary  4411 Magoun Ave. E. Chicago (Acuity) 4:30-6:30 

We need Acuity Vision Screeners for every location listed above please help. 

Please contact PDG Patrick Rodriguez (219) 902-6459 or patrodsr@hotmail.com 
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‘Fishing for Life Tour’ a HUGE Success 
 
The 'Fishing for Life Tour' for 2015 is history.  79 travelers enjoyed PERFECT 
weather to see some of the great scenery and memorials our country has for us. 
 The buses were not as cooperative, but we made it.  Check out the District 25A 
facebook page for some pictures of South Dakota, a very diverse, and beautiful 
landscape!!   
 
 
THANK YOU to all the Lions, Lioness, and friends of the Lion family that made this a 
success.  Special thanks to Lions PDG Patrick and Lion Naomi for being bus 
captains.  Thanks to Lion Jerry Benke and  Kankakee Valley REMC for arranging 
and hosting our remote pickup and parking spot.  Thanks to Casey's General Store 
and First Strike Hotel for their donations to our cause.  Thanks to the Cedar Lake 
Police for keeping tabs on most of our cars.  Thanks to Lion Angie for letting me do 
this almost solo and guiding me thru the paperwork, and helping out on the phones 
when needed. 
 
When it was all said and done,  $4500 was donated to the Fishing for Life event in 
District 25A at the cabinet meeting on October 18th. 
 
At the end of the trip, we let the travelers pick our next destination  (Yep, gonna do it 
again!!!)    Washington DC is our 2016 destination.  The flyer is attached with all the 

info you need.  $75 per person will hold your spot.   Thanks and 'on the road' 
again!!!! 
 
 
Lion Doug Schmeltz – A still recovering Fishing for Life Tour Co-Leader 
 

 
Lions Doug and Angie Schmeltz present  check  for “Fishing for Life” from 

September bus trip  at the October 18th District Cabinet Meeting. 
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Photo entries must include the name and address of Lion Photographer, Lions Club, Club ID number, and e-mail ad‐

dress.  The deadline for submitting entries is December 15, 2015. No exceptions please. 

Mail entries to:  Lion Paul Freeland, PDG 

                              2331 Starlight Drive 

                               Schererville, IN 46375            Phone: (219)322-2795  
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Next Year’s “Fishing for Life” Bus Trip 
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2015 LOWELL LIONS CHRISTMAS TREES   

 

 

    The Lowell Lions Club will receive it’s 42nd annual delivery of  250  

Fraser Fir Christmas Trees & 32” Fraser Fir Wreaths from a Michigan 

tree nursery on Saturday, Nov. 21, 2015.  The Lion’s tree shelter and 

lighted tree lot is located on the corner of Mill St. and Commercial 

Avenue in downtown Lowell.  Trees will be ready for sale to the public 

on Sat., 11/21 @ 12pm.  The Fraser Fir Christmas Trees are 6’- 8’ in 

height.      

     

    Regular operating hours (weather permitting) will be Monday thru 

Friday, 12PM – 8PM, Saturdays & Sundays, 10AM – 8PM.   A Lions 

Club member will be available to assist our tree shoppers during these 

hours until all trees are sold or the last day open will be Saturday, Dec. 

19th.   Do your Christmas tree shopping early, these trees usually go 

fast.   Every tree sold will include a free tree disposal bag.  Every 

youngster that comes in with a tree shopping parent will get a free 

candy cane donated by Santa.  Any and all donations are welcomed & 

appreciated and will benefit the needy during the holidays in Lowell & 

the surrounding Tri Creek area.      

 

    100% of the net profits from all Lowell Lions Club fund-raisers are 

donated back to the community in support of such needs as; Eyeglasses 

for Needy Elementary School Children, Indiana Eye & Tissue bank, 

Local Food Pantries, Pop Warner Football, Cancer & Diabetes 

Research, Leader Dog Training, Junior Miss Program, Lowell Police & 

Volunteer Fire Dept, Lake Dale VFD, Tri-Creek Ambulance Service, 

LHS Scholarships, Youth Sports Sponsorships, Lowell Labor Day 

Parade, and many other needy causes.      

 

     

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

----- 

Media contact info:  Paul E. Palmer.  

Lowell Lions Club Christmas Tree location with “Santa” and  “Mrs. Claus” 
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Crown Point Lions Club 

Crown Point Lions will be holding a “BINGO”  on Thursday, November 19th at the  

St. Elijah Hall on Taft Street. The donation is $6.00 per person. Food and drinks are available on the 

premises. Contact Lion Tim for tickets at (219) 662-9840.  

St. John Lions Club—Kids Eye Screening 

       The  St. John Lions Club performed a children’s eye screening at the annual St. John  Fire 

Department Open House on Sunday, October 4th. The volunteer Lions screened a total of 43 

Children. Vision screenings can help detect possible health problems and potentially save a child's 

sight. Don’t forget to set up a screening in your local community.  

Pictureed L to R: St. John Lions President Renee  

Hladek, Lion Carol Plesha, Lion Secretary Nancy  

Moneta, and  Lion Sue  Golec. 

 

    Peace Poster Contest 

 To all clubs that are sponsoring a Peace Poster Contest, Please get your 

contest winners to either 1st VDG Patty Cooke, 2nd VDG Robin Smith, or DG Randy 

Greer by November 15th. We will then vote on them and send the winner down 

state.   We will invite the Winner and their family to our District Convention. 

  Lions International Peace Essay Contest 

 Any club sponsoring a Peace Essay Contest please send the winning essay 

and completed entry form to the District Governor by November 15th. Contestant 

must be visually impaired and be between the ages of 11and 13. 



10 

25A LIONS FOR ALL SEASONS 

South Haven Lions Celebrate 50th Anniversary on October 24th 

At Duneland Falls Banquet Center 

25A Cabinet  Sec Judy Shaffer &  South Haven President 

Carolyn Laviolette receive Melvin Jones  Awards from  DG 

Randy Greer and PIP Wayne Madden. 

SH Lions Ed Piontek and Laura Piontek show awards  at  

50th Anniversary  Celebration. Miyamoto Award to Ed 

and  Presidential Award to Laura. 

Upcoming Zone Meetings 

    Zone 1C      Tuesday, Nov. 10, 6:30 PM      American Legion, 7485 Burr St.,  Schererville, IN 

 

    Zone 4B     Wednesday Dec. 16, 6:30 PM   St. Paul’s Parish Hall, 507 Rose St.,  Kouts, IN 

New Member Inductions in October 

New Michiana Lions Members – At left Lion Jessica  

Wozniak  with father Alan Wozniak (sponsor) ; DG 

Randy; Lion Sandra Hixon, and  Husband Lion Vernon 

Hixon, her sponsor. 

Hanna Lions Club— New Lion Keith Garner  is 

pinned  by  his Grandfather Lion Bill Garner. 
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We welcome these new Lions To District 25-A: 

Member    Sponsor   Club                                                                  

Mary Sanchez   Oscar Sanchez  Hammond 

Nina Wiseman   Robin Moore  Hammond 

Keith Garner   William Garner  Hanna 

Jessica Wozniak   Alan Wozniak  Michiana 

Sandy Hixon   Verne Hixon  Michiana 

Lester (Butch) Reed  Fayetta Reed  South Haven 

Sam Carlson   Tim Norman  Valparaiso 

Eric Nicholson   Tim Norman  Valparaiso 

Christopher Fields  Mark Seeger  Valparaiso 

Noelle Howell   Ed Marks   Wanatah 

Lisa Misch    Don Parker  Wanatah 

Larry McMahon   Robert Tillema  Wheatfield  

 

     

 

We remember those Lions who served: 

Mary Lou Mccornick   Kentland 

Jack Buehrer    Rolling Prairie 
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Lions Centennial Celebration 

 
As part of the Centennial Celebration, LCI has created new Membership Awards that give you the oppor‐

tunity to be a part of the Celebration marking 100 years of Lions serving our communities. Lions can earn a 

special award by sponsoring new members to their clubs.  Just invite a new member and be rewarded!    

Your new member receives a special Centennial membership pin and certificate.  You as a sponsor receive 

a Centennial sponsor pin.  This pin is upgraded to a Silver Centennial Lion pin when your member remains 

active for 1 year and 1 day, then Gold for 2 years and 1 day and Diamond for 3 years and 1 day.  

This all starts with inviting a new member and making sure you submit your MMR reports!! 

Also make sure your club is participating in the Centennial Service Challenge.  The goal is for Lions to pro‐

vide service to 100 million people by June 2015.  Your club can play a part in reaching this goal by sub‐

mitting their SAR reports and designating hours to one of four categories:  Youth, Vision, Hunger or Envi‐

ronment.   Your club can earn Centennial Banner Patches by participating in one or more categories each 

fiscal year.  

This all starts with your club submitting your SAR reports each month!! 

At Left: Lion Olga Papp, President of the 

Whiting Lions Club  receives a Melvin Jones  

Fellowship Award from DG Randy Greer.  

Halloween Fun Time 

 

A Spell is being cast on  Lions  at the  

October 18th  Cabinet  Meeting in    

Cedar Lake.  
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